PRESS RELEASE FROM Feminists in Resistance and the Committee of the Relatives of Disappeared and Detained People in Honduras (COFADEH)
Tegucigalpa 

September 27 2009

To the national and international community:

We denounce the pretensions of the dictatorial de facto regime headed by Roberto Micheletti Bain in issuing an Executive Decree that will put in place a State of Emergency for 45 days, and that will suspend the individual and collective guarantees of all the Honduran population.

This Executive Decree establishes that during this period, articles 69, 72, 78, 81 and 84 of the Constitution of the Republic of Honduras and other provisions contained in the Police Law will be limited. That is to say, free movement, press releases, public meetings unauthorized by military authorities, the issuing of publications and calls by the mass media to insurrection and mobilisation, will be restricted. The army is authorized to make such restrictions effective; this means that communications media of any sort can be seized, and that CONATEL is authorized to suspend any television, radio or cable media that do not comply with these provisions. The police and army can detain any person that appears suspicious in the street. It is prohibited to issue publications by any spoken or written media that offends the human dignity of any public functionary. It is ordered that any person who is moving around in hours after the curfew, and those who look suspicious in causing damage to goods and people, are detained. 

We express our forceful rejection of the prevailing situation in our country, since, the decree in question constitutes the putting into practice of a repressive policy without precedents, and represents the deepening of a state of defencelessness for the Honduran people who are resisting this military coup and the oligarchy.

We exhort that Central American, Latin American and international human rights organisations make a pronouncement and join in our demand that this massive and escalating repression embarked on by the de facto regime be stopped.

We call on the international community to maintain their solidarity with the Honduran people who have now been fighting for 93 days for freedom, democracy and justice.

We instruct the United Nations, the Organisation of American States (OAS) and the System of Integration of Central America (SICA) to take up effective measures against the military, oligarchic dictatorship in Honduras.

¡BECAUSE THE DESTINY OF DEMOCRACY IN LATIN AMERICA AND THE WORLD IS AT STAKE IN HONDURAS!

!FOR THE RETURN TO CONSTITUTIONAL ORDER AND A STATE OF HUMAN RIGHTS!

